## Jeanetta VanSickle retires as provincial secretary

Jeanetta VanSickle, secretary of the Federated Women's Institutes of Ontario since 1978, retired from her position after the 1982 Annual Board Meeting.

Jeanetta's involvement and accomplishments in the rural community are almost endless. She became a Director of the Rockton Fair in 1945 and was President of District No. 6 of the Ontario Agricultural Societies in 1968 and 1969. In 1962, she was presented with an Agricultural Service Diploma by the North Wentworth Agricultural Society and received an Honorary Director's Pin in 1974.

She has been involved in all kinds of church work, and with the Order of the Eastern Star. Jeanetta also served as President of the Troy Branch and the North Wentworth Women's Institute, and as vice-president of the Hamilton Area Women's Institute.

Jeanetta — we'll miss your cheery disposition — thanks for all your efforts for "Home and Country".



Jeanetta VanSickle



Dominion Day Float

Singing the Women's Institute Ode, members of the Forest WI branch entered this float in the July 1 celebrations in Rainy River. From left to right are Rose Hanson on the piano accordion, Daisy Hanson, Vivian Hartnell, Marylin Paker and Helen Jarvis.

## "Water for All" ACWW Project

## Send cheques to FWIO

## Home and Country Photos

Photographs contributed for use in *Home and Country* should be bright, sharp, high quality black-and-whites with glossy finish.

Do not write on the back, staple or attach with paper clip as this could damage the finish. Identify individuals, left to right, on a separate sheet of paper which may be folded over the photo. When mailing, stiffen the envelope with cardboard.